  Annual Parish Meeting for Sandy, Bedfordshire – 2010
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Sandy, Bedfordshire, held on Monday 26th April 2010, at the Jenkins Pavilion, Sunderland Road Recreation Ground, Sandy at 7.30 pm
Present
Cllr G White (Town Mayor as Chairman) together with 27 electors of the Parish and other members of the public, Town Cllrs N Aldis, P Blaine, D Gale, C Osborne, D Sharman, P Sharman and Mrs S Sutton, Central Bedfordshire Cllr C Maudlin, Mrs S Jones (Sandy Chamber of Trade) and one member of the press.
The Mayor welcomed everyone and thanked them for being present.

1. Apologies for absence were received from Town Cllrs Bartlett, Pettitt, Scott and Wellbourn, Central Bedfordshire Cllr T Turner, Mr M Hill, Rev P Tubbs and Mr D Millard.
2. Minutes of the 2009 Annual Parish Meeting

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 27th  April 2009, which had been circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting being opened, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising

1. Footpath in New Road
The Town Council had continued to pursue the installation of a footpath along New Road with Central Bedfordshire Council, without success at present.
2. Ivel Road Bridge

The Clerk reported that the new bridge installation was finally complete and was open to users.

3. Allotments

The Town Council is still actively pursuing land to purchase or lease to provide more allotments for the town.
4.  Presentation of Town Mayor’s Awards for Services to the Community
The Mayor reported that this year a new award for a young person had been inaugurated, in addition to the normal award.  The panel of the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Cllr Osborne made the decision that:
The Town Mayor’s Young Person’s Award for Services to the Community for 2010 should go to:

Joe Kier
Joe is a sixteen year old member of the Explorer Scouts who involves himself fully in all aspects of scouting.  He helps with Beaver Colonies and Cub Packs and with various fundraising initiatives.
Joe has also recently been elected to both Central Bedfordshire Council’s Youth Parliament and to the National Youth Parliament. 
The Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community for 2010 should go to:

Paul Perryman

Mr Perryman is a street cleaning operative who was nominated by several residents because of his willingness to go beyond the confines of his job.  He works hard at keeping the streets of Sandy clean and will often assist people with such things as returning their wheelie bins to the correct places.
5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES

(a)  Town Council and Parish Charities – Cllr G White – Town Mayor.
The Mayor read from the Town Council’s Annual Report which had been delivered to all households in the town.  It gave an overview of the activities of the Town Council in the last twelve months.  The Annual Accounts for Sandy Charities were also available at this meeting.
There were no questions asked.

(b)  Central Bedfordshire Unitary Council – Cllr N Aldis & Cllr T Turner  
Cllr Aldis referred to his written report, circulated prior to the meeting (Copy attached). 
He added a number of comments to this report:
(i) That he would report recent fly tipping near to the Pavilion, which would be cleared by Central Bedfordshire Council.
(ii) That Central Bedfordshire Council are investigating the provision of a video link with residents at Sandy Library.

(iii) That the Local development Framework will include under 200 new houses to be built in Sandy.

(iv) That the Island Bar has been served with an enforcement notice by Environmental Health Officers and that if it continued to breach its licensing conditions further action could be taken against it.

Cllr Turner was unable to attend the meeting but her report was distributed.

Mr Lynch asked about the pot holes on the footpaths in St Neots Road, although these had been reported a number of times nothing had been done about them.  New dropped kerbs had been installed but these flooded in wet weather.  Cllr Aldis said that these had been reported a number of times to Central Bedfordshire Council.
A question was raised about the necessity for the concrete bollards in Shannon Close to be replaced by collapsible bollards.  Cllr Aldis said that this was not the only area of the town where such action was taken and that it was being investigated.

6.  Resolutions and Questions

A question had been received from Mr Millard as to whether or not the Town Council would reduce the number of Council Members. The Mayor replied that it could not do this as the size of the Council was determined by Central Bedfordshire Council (and before that Mid Beds District Council).
7. Open Forum

Mr Clinton asked for help in identifying the owner of a piece of grass in Partridge Piece.  The Deputy Clerk had ascertained that both Central Bedfordshire Council and the developers Twigdens were denying ownership.  He had advised Mr Clinton to contact Land Registry.
Mr Lynch asked about the repair of the road to the Village Hall.  The Clerk said that she had been in contact with Central Bedfordshire Council about this and hopefully action would be taken soon.

Mr Walker asked about the use of herbicides around trees and lampposts and this was ascribed to the grass cutting contractors.

Mrs Jones asked about the ownership of a piece of land behind Cottage Road which was becoming overgrown.  It belongs to the Highways Agency who have been made aware of the problem.

Mr Stainton asked why the roundabout on the A1 was so overgrown. This is a safety measure, ensuring that traffic cannot anticipate the passage of traffic from across the roundabout and so take fewer chances when pulling out of Bedford Road.
The Mayor was asked about the progress of the swimming pool petition and gave the information that it is being considered by the Central Bedfordshire Executive.

Mr Zerny asked about fly tipping at Cox Hill but was informed that there was nothing the Council could do about this as the land was privately owned.

Mr Page asked about the cost of allotments and the progress of the proposed transfer of land in Beeston from Central Bedfordshire council to provide allotments.  This will be done after the Asset Management Plan has been adopted by the Central Bedfordshire Council which hopefully will take place in the next few months.
The Mayor thanked everyone for attending and there being no further business the meeting closed at 8.34 pm.
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